Board of Selectmen April 23, 1997 Town Hall Conference Room Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 5:10 p.m. by Chairwoman Carolina Kiggins. Selectmen present included John Ryerson, Cynthia Paine and David Ernst. Also present were Donna and Alfred Pickard of Wellfleet Marine Corp. and Bill Hinchey, Acting Town Administrator.

Alter a brief discussion, John Ryerson moved to authorize the Board of Selectmen to sign the revised lease between the Town and Wellfleet Marine Corp. for the use of Town property on the Town Pier. Cynthia Paine seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous of those present 4-0.

The Board next discussed in some detail the process by which the new Town Administrator would be hired. On a motion by Cynthia Paine, seconded by John Ryerson, the Board voted unanimously (4-0) to increase its budget recommended for the FY'98 Town Administrator to \$68,046. It was the intention of the Board to discuss this issue later in the evening with the Finance Committee. The Board wished, by this vote, to allow the hire of a new Town Administrator at the top of the salary range approved by the Personnel Board for the position, if an experienced candidate became available.

The meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

William G. Hinchey Acting Town Administrator

Carolina Kiggins, Chair

Cynthia Paine

John Ryerson

David Ernst